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Bah, humbug from Aerocare 
 
Aerocare has spent most of 2018 fighting legal battle after legal battle to try to 
get away with paying less than the legal minimums they are required to pay 
when people are rostered on split shifts.  
 
The most recent court case finished up in November – this is where Aerocare has 
asked the Federal Court to decide whether the way it wants to use split shifts is 
legal. The ASU was at the hearing and argued that it was not legal to use split 
shifts the way Aerocare wants to.  
 
The judge heard the case and has said he will consider the arguments put by both 
sides and will make a decision, likely early in the new year.  
 
Until then, we wait. 

 

What has happened so far? 

Employees voted to approve the Aerocare 
Collective Agreement 2018 in May this year. 
The Agreement was then sent to the Fair 
Work Commission who has to assess the 
Agreement itself, and decide whether or not 
the Agreement meets the minimum legal 
standards.  
  
Instead of just letting the Commission make 
its decision like it usually does, Aerocare 
made an application to adjourn the hearing. 
It did this because it says it wants to know 
what the Federal Court decides about split 
shifts before the Commission makes its 
decision.  
   

The Fair Work Commission agreed to delay 
the hearing. No date has been set for when 
the hearing will be. It will be at the earliest 
some time next year.  

What does the ASU think should 
happen? 

The ASU has said every step of the way that 
employees have been in limbo long enough 
and Aerocare should stop playing legal 
games, and just pay people fairly now. 
Instead, Aerocare are choosing to spend 
thousands and thousands of dollars on legal 
fees to try to get away with paying its staff 
less than the legal minimum.  
  

More information 

If you have questions or queries make sure 
you contact your local ASU representative. 

Branch Contact Mobile 

NSW/ACT Services Linda Spiteri 0417 663 108 

Tasmania Kath Ryman 0429 004 237 

Victoria Matt Norrey 0407 873 050 

QLD SNA Jeanine Orzani  0417 714 767 

QLD Together Billy Colless 0419 736 886 

SA/NT Kelly Bowey 0497 555 875 

WA Rebecca Gillis 0417 969 502    
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